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Twitter:   @OurLadys_School             Telephone: 01271 345164 

In Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School we learn about God and try to follow his footsteps by 

showing care and respect for one another. 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I would like to express my gratitude for the work and 
dedication Miss Lancey has given to the Breakfast 
and After-School Club over many years.  Today is her 
last day in this role but I am delighted she is 
continuing to work in Barn-a -bs.  I would like to 
welcome Mrs O’Sullivan and Miss Welland to the 
after-school club team. 
 
Over the last few weeks I have had the opportunity 
to visit classes and see how hard the children are 
working and the progress they are making.  You will 
have the opportunity to discuss how well your child is 
doing at the next parent evenings which are 
scheduled for the week beginning 13th 
March.  Letters will be sent out after the half-term. 
 
A big congratulations to the girls football team who 
came second in their competition last week and 
qualified for the North Devon Finals.  We are so very 
proud of you.  Also my congratulations go out to the 
netball team s who played yesterday, Inferno came 
2nd and Blaze were undefeated in the group stage.  It 
is great that we have these sporting opportunities for 
our children and would like to thank Tia James and 
Jemma Sloman from Primary Sports for supporting 
the children. 
 
The Chaplains continue to work hard to support the 
Catholic life of the school.  As part of our lenten work 
they have organised a crazy hair day on Friday 10th 
February to raise money for CAFOD.  It will be £1 to 
take part. 
 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Finally a reminder that the school closed for half-
term from after school on Friday 10th February and 
will reopen on Tuesday 21st February. 
 
We hope you have a lovely half term break.  Many 
thanks for your continued support. 
 
Mr Meech & Miss Wilby 
 

Spring Term Dates 
 
Wed 8th Feb Eagle Class Swimming 
Thu 9th Feb Last Dodgeball After School Y3 & Y4 
Fri 10th Feb Crazy Hair Day—£1 for CAFOD 
Fri 10th Feb Last day of Half Term 
Mon 13th Feb Half Term Holiday 
Mon 20th Feb Non Pupil Day—School closed 
Wed 22nd Feb Eagle Class Last Swimming 
Tue 21st Feb Children return to school 
Fri 3rd Mar           World Book Day 
Thu 9th Mar Swallow Class Parents SATs   
   Meeting 
Fri 31st Mar Last day of Spring Term 
Mon 3rd Apr Easter Holiday 
Sun 16th Apr Primary School places for Sept        
   2023  allocated. 
Mon 17th Apr Children return to school 
Mon 1st May Bank Holiday—School closed 
Thu 4th May Polling Day—Barn A Bs only closed 
Mon 8th May Kings Coronation—School closed 
Tue 9th May SATs Week for Swallow Class 
 

Any future dates will be shared via parentpay. 
 

The next newsletter will go home on:  Friday 24th February 2023 
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Parent Autism Workshop Opportunities 
The ‘Autism & Us’ programme and themed workshops delivered this academic year will once again be 
offered during the Spring term for parents/carers of Devon primary and secondary school children, pre or 
post diagnosis.  
 
These workshops are for Children & Young People who are currently on the autism assessment pathway or 
who have received an autism diagnosis.  Attending the ‘Autism & Us’ parent programme gives you an 
opportunity to develop your understanding of autism and look at practical solutions to managing and 
supporting your child’s presenting needs. 
Full programme details and application process below: 
 
• Communication— Prog 2—Mon 13th Mar 10am-12noon 
• Understanding and supporting Behaviour— Prog 2 Mon 20th Mar 10am-12noon  
• Sensory—Prog 1 Weds 8th Feb 4.30pm-6.30pm     Prog 2—Mon 27th Mar 10am-12noon 
 
Topic based workshops: 
The following topic based workshops, are also available for parents/carers of CYP (Children & Young People) 
who are currently on the autism assessment pathway, in addition to families of CYP who have received an 
autism diagnosis.  You can choose from these based on the relevance to you and your family. 
 
• Autism – Demand avoidance + PDA   -  Tues 23 Feb 10am - 12noon   
• Autism – Communication (verbal – support strategies)  -  Tues 2 Mar 10am-12noon   
• Autism – Managing stress + anxiety  -  Tues 14 Mar 10am - 12noon   
• Autism – Vulnerability + online safety  -  Thurs 23 Mar 10am - 12noon    
• Autism – Communication (pre/non verbal – support strategies  - Tues 28 Mar   10am - 12noon 
 
To secure a place on any of the above programmes, please apply direct by email 
to: educationlearnersupport@devon.gov.uk  

Barn-a-b’s at Our Lady’s  

   Just a gentle reminder that it would be great if you can please make sure we have enough spare 
clothes for your child. We have no spares left. We are particularly short of trousers and socks. We 
are unable to  keep buying new supplies. It is parents responsibility to make sure your child has 

everything they need.   Each day children need a drink (water is the healthiest option). Each day they need 
a piece of fruit for snack. They need a change of clothes; top, pants, socks, trousers. They need an 
appropriate coat.  
 
You can order a school dinner if your child is in all day (9am-3pm), not half a day.  School dinners are £1.55 
for Barn A Bs children. 
 
Lunchboxes need to be healthy enough to provide your child with energy for the day. We do not allow 
sweets or chocolate to be eaten during the school day and we will send these items home.    It is very easy 
for children to go over their daily sugar allowance (19g around 2 tablespoons). For this reason we do not 
have birthday cakes on birthdays. We celebrate together with special fruit, melon/grapes/ strawberries. 
 
 
Cathy Jeffery,  Pre-School Nursery Manager 

mailto:educationlearnersupport@devon.gov.uk
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Tarka Leisure Centre 
 
Free Tennis lesson open day.  Saturday 4th 
February 2023 
 
Children 4-16 years  12noon -1pm 
 
Adults 1pm—2pm 
 
Come on down and help us celebrate our 20th 
anniversary. 
 
LeisureCentre.com 

Pro-Active Parenting  
We are delighted to be able to offer parents the 
opportunity to attend some parenting support 
sessions.  Dates and times to be confirmed for the 
Spring Term.  These will be run by an experienced 
practitioner, Sarah Watts, who has previously run 
the Patchwork Parenting group. 
 
We are able to provide two, half day, group 
sessions, based on a specific theme that is helpful 
for you.  
There are a range of themes that can be covered: 
 
• wellbeing of the parent/carer 
• needs/wants and routines 
• effective communication and praise 
• boundary setting and responsibility 
• behaviour we don’t like and consequences 
• anxiety and attachment 
• bereavement and loss 
• technology and the family 
 
If you would like to attend any of these sessions, 
please contact Mrs Silverlock by emailing 
csilverlock@olcs.uk, stating which themes you are 
interested in.  
 

School Website  The class pages on the school website are being updated for the Spring Term.  Please visit 
www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk. 

Half Term Netball 
Camp  
 
Website: https://
carolannenetballclub.co.uk  
 
Tuesday 14th February 2023 10-12pm at The Park 
School for U9s in Year 3/4 Suitable for new and ex-
perienced players  
 
A fun filled session led by qualified Netball Coaches.  
 
Email: carolannejuniors@gmail.com  
 
Price as follows: £6.50 for non CA Netball Club mem-
bers £5 for current CA Club members  
 
Closing date: 7th Feb Please use the link below to 
book and for further details. 
 
https://forms.gle/KmGxUvdnYsQkJQ6u5  
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